
Cole M. Blasier 
March 10, 2003 – June 28, 2024 

Cole Michael Blasier, 21, Luxemburg, passed away unexpectedly on Friday, June 

28, 2024.  Cole was a free spirit, charismatic, hardworking, blue eyed, ladies man.  

He had a love for the outdoors whether it was hunting or fishing.  He had a 

passion for speed whether it was on a snowmobile, dirt bike, or his newest toy, 

his Honda 1000.  He passed doing what he loved…..riding.   He was the Best Big 

Brother! 

Born on March 10, 2003, to Matt A. and Tricia L. (Getzloff) Blasier at St. Vincent 

Hospital, Green Bay. Cole graduated from Luxemburg-Casco High School on May 

26, 2021, where he played football and baseball.  He worked at Bay Shipbuilding, 

Sturgeon Bay, as a welder (just like Papa Getzloff), Tielens Construction, Joski Sewer and Water (Mark and Bri 

were like parents to him). He Charter fished Algoma and Trophy Ice Fishing in winter. 

Survivors include his parents, Tricia Blasier and Matt Blasier; sister Caleigh Blasier; brother Easton Blasier; 

grandparents Sandy Getzloff, Debbie (Bruce) Blasier-Duprey; aunts and uncles Tracy Getzloff, Tammy Getzloff, Tia 

(Mike) Pierrard, Jon (Janel) Blasier, Jason (Angie) Blasier; cousins Blake and Bradley Skippon, Cason and Charli 

Pierrard, Hunter Blasier and Emily Bartels, Cayden, Jacob and Levi Blasier; numerous other family members and 

friends. 

Cole was preceded in death by Papa Charles Getzloff; Grandpa Michael Blasier; his paternal and maternal great-

grandparents. 

Friends may call 4:00 to 8:00 pm on Friday, July 5, 2024, at St. Peter Church in Lincoln.  Prayer service 7:00 pm.  

Visitation will continue between 9:30 and 10:45 am on Saturday, July 6, 2024, at St. Peter Church in Lincoln. 

Funeral 11:00 am on Saturday with Rev. Tony Birdsall and Rev. Antonio Palaya officiating. 

McMahon Funeral Home, Luxemburg, is assisting the Blasier Family.  www.McMahonFH.com 

In lieu of flowers a memorial fund will be established. 

Cole will be missed by many as he touched many lives in his short time with us. 

A special thank you is extended to Green Bay Metro medics and Aurora BayCare staff. 


